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Tudor Hall 4-H Club had their meeting on January 20th, 2023 at the Fairgrounds. We started 
by making Valentine cards for our friends and family. Then Delia Vallandingham showed us how 
to made sock “cupcakes”. Our Junior Leaders, Trent Vallandingham, Mia Young, Delia Val-
landingham, Kyle Russell and Jessica Graves assisted us in making the sock cupcakes so we can 
donate them to Discovery Commons Assisted Living Center for Valentine’s Day.  

Our roll call question was, “What is your favorite 4-H project? The Treasurer’s report was read 
by Delia Vallandingham and was accepted by Kyle Williams. We then had the following members 
give illustrated talks: Kyle Williams “My Breeding Doe” and “My Market Goat”, Susannah Wathen 
“Embroidery”, Chloe Williams “Tips for Success with your Goat Giving Birth”, Mia Young “Issues 
with your Goat Giving Birth” and Leroy & Ernest Kershaw “Chocolate Chip Cookies”.  

Under Old Business, Trent Vallandingham, asked who had attended the Officer’s Training and 
Steer Weigh in. The members who attended talked about their experiences at both events.  

Under New Business, we discussed the leaders meeting, the horse interest meeting on 1/23, our 
2022 Friend of 4-H, the ongoing livestock knowledge workshops, the county livestock skillathon 
on 2/18, teen leaders meetings and the MD 4-H ACTS event on 2/20. The county 4-H Banquet is 
on 3/18.  We had the following members volunteer to help at the banquet: Blessing – James 
Manning, Pledge of Allegiance – Willow Goddard, Adalyn Hayden, Evan Hancock, Ella Hancock & 
Emmalee Hancock, 4-H Pledge – Susannah Wathen & Levi Vallandingham, Greeter – Kyle VanRys-
wick, Kyle Williams & Kyle Russell, Door Prizes – Chloe Williams & Sam Wathen, Emcee – Delia 
Vallandingham, Mia Young & Trent Vallandingham, 50/50 – Jessica Graves, Trent Vallandingham 
& Sam Wathen and Setup - Sam Wathen, Kyle Williams, Chloe Williams & Mia Young.  Kyle Rus-
sell volunteered to Chair the Banquet Door Prize Committee for our club.  We also voted to do 
the pansy centerpiece fundraiser again at the Banquet and will be donating the money to help 
with scholarships for members to go to 4-H Overnight Camp. Delia Vallandingham asked the club 
if they would be interested in organizing a county 4-H roller skating event.  Everyone thought 
that was a good idea!  

Thank you to Leroy & Ernest Kershaw for bringing snacks and drinks!  

Our next meeting will be 2/17 at 6:30pm at the Fairgrounds.  Mia Young, Kyle & Chloe Williams 
volunteered to bring snacks and Kyle Russell volunteered to bring drinks for the next meeting. 

 

 

  


